Juniper Green Community Council
(Serving Juniper Green and Baberton Mains)

__________________________________________________________

Minutes of Meeting held in Juniper Green Village Hall (committee room) Wednesday 10th November 2010.

Chairperson – Helen Ogg

Present – Robert Ogg, Ian Gilmour, Vic Stewart, Maxine Magee, Neil Ingram, Richard Watt,  Norma McGeever, PC Steve Aitken, Eric White, Siobhan Saville (Juniper Green Primary School), Cllr Alastair Paisley.

1.  Apologies – Professor Cliff Beevers, Neil Wheelan, Karen Noble
2.  Matters Arising from the Minutes of Previous Meeting – 

2.1  Richard Watt said that Ruth’s Kitchen is a possible venue for a meal.  This met with general approval.
2.2  David McLetchie met with Pradeep Kumara and 2 Community Councillors at the old Post Office to discuss moving forward the application to re-start a Post Office facility.  He was supportive and positive, and will advise on whom to contact.
2.3  Cliff Beevers asked us to consider a meeting date on 8th December, before the Farmers’ Market on 18th Dec, and to possibly to skip January.  We agreed to meet on 8th Dec and to consider then whether a January meeting would be necessary.
2.4  There is concern that children have been climbing onto the flat-roofed buildings at the old primary school.  This is the responsibility of the new owner, and we do not know when the date of transfer is.  Maxine had noted that it is CEC security vans which are patrolling the building so the supposition is that no transfer of title has yet happened.  (Neil Ingram noted that while the sale of the Currie school has been agreed, it will not be transferred for another year).

3.  Reports from Office Bearers and of previous meetings –

3.1  Secretary – There have been no licensing applications or changes applied for in our area.

3.2  Treasurer – Neil Wheelan and Cliff have completed the documents required by the Pentlands Neighbourhood Partnership.  Neil will submit these to the SW Office.
3.3  Planning – Neil Ingram reported only three new applications.  Planning permission has been refused for the proposed extension at 22 Baberton Mains Loan on the grounds of over-development for the area.  A contact has been provided by Gordon Drysdale within the Post Office for the issue of the post boxes near the tennis courts.

Neil reported on a meeting on the proposal by Murray Estates to develop some 680 acres for 3500 houses, around the City Bypass.  This is on the Green Belt.  Neil reminded us David Murray tried to take Hearts Football Club there in 1990.  RBS was built on a brownfield site, whereas the Murray team had stated Heriot-Watt University was on Green Belt.  The proposed development is supposed to include 7000 allotments.  The SES plan is expected next spring.  Given the strength of local feeling, objections are likely to lead to a public enquiry in 2014.  Neil Ingram said we may wish to object because it will degrade the Green Belt.

At the same time the City of Edinburgh Council, in conjunction with British Waterways has produced a Canal Strategy Document with a consultation period from 11th October to 17th December during which a number of “workshops” will be run.  Again this is outside our area, but several of us will attend.
The Old Primary School in Currie was the subject of a public meeting in Currie attended by some 40 people.  It is now owned by MacDonald’s Developments who expect to erect a store of some 20,000 sq. ft.  We could object on the grounds of an increase in traffic, damage to local shops, and it would not be in keeping.  Archie Clark prefers a hotel.  The building is listed for conservation.

A planning application is likely during 2011 to 2012, and only once detailed planning permission is granted will title be transferred.
3.4.1  The Allotment Committee met for the first time on 21st October to examine the feasibility of setting up allotments in Curriemuirend Park. The area should produce some 80 to 120 allotments.  Following decisions made, the committee is now a member of the Scottish Allotments and Gardens Society, and a guide has been received.  We have also received a copy of the Allotments Strategy for the City of Edinburgh 2010 – 2015. The information contained in both is being examined to work out a procedure to follow.  It is believed that soil samples were taken in approximately 1991 to examine possible soil contamination.  We are trying to find these in CEC archives, otherwise new samples may be advisable.
3.4.2  Walkabout – Craig Dunlop is making enquiries regarding the way in which the footbridge can be made more satisfactory for walkers and horses. A commemorative tree for the 150 year celebrations was discussed, with the possible involvement of school children at a ceremony.  The repairs to patches in pavements and roads in Baberton Mains have yet to be completed.
3.4.3  Community Safety and Underpass Progress – The Underpass was examined in a meeting with Stewart Farquhar.  There is still dense vegetation preventing a line of sight to and from the main road and it would be expensive to remove this.  The situation remains unsatisfactory, the ladies present feeling they would choose not to use the tunnel.  However, work on the underpass itself was almost complete, with refurbished walls and lighting.
Reporting on the Funding Panel, Helen said there had been 3 applications, (1) application by Pentlands Community Centre for money for fireworks and pantomime had been rejected (It is CEC policy not to fund firework displays) – a separate application for the pantomime will be forwarded next time). (2) £400 requested from each Neighbourhood Partnership for a puppetry display was refused since it was not apparent which area it would benefit.  (3) Construction of a footpath at Swanston had received £3000.  
Reporting on the NP Business Meeting Helen observed that a water treatment works at Glencorse on the Biggar road was in budget and on schedule.  It had been helped by making pipes on site.  Preparedness for winter was discussed, with health centres, shops and schools having priority. It was felt the overly-steep footpath serving the Primary School had been poorly sanded/gritted and swept in the past.  Alastair Paisley agreed to press for including it for priority treatment, triggered by weather forecasts in the same way as trunk roads.
4.  Police – Steve Aitken described the present requirements for data protection, which prevents reports of individual incidents reaching the public domain. He then gave a verbal report on incidents for the area.  There were approximately eleven in Baberton Mains involving mostly break-ins or attempted break-ins to garages and outbuilding, 2 vehicle thefts and some vandalism.  Four incidents were reported in Juniper Green.  It is advisable for homeowners to ensure doors are locked and alarms are set up.  The possibility was discussed of the Police applying unseen identity markers on childrens’ bikes during school cycle proficiency tests.
5.  Vandalism of CC Notice Board – Ian Gilmour offered to replace the transparent plastic sheet.

6.  Report by Publicity Sub-Committee – 

6.1  Website – Richard Watt led a discussion on possible identity theft, and how much personal information we should give.  We decided against showing photos of individuals.  Most members should have set up an account by now, allowing access for entering and editing information.  Ruth Thomas will lead a training session on 3rd December.  Each of us should check his/her profile on the site to see if any information should be removed.
6.2  Farmers’ Market Publicity and use of “get-on” bus -  Arrangements were made for volunteers to distribute pamphlets to houses in Juniper Green and Currie for the Farmers’ Market on 27th November.  Helen and Vic described the difficulties of keeping rain out of laminated plastic posters, which should be re-usable.  A banner will be set up in Baberton Mains.  Cliff Beevers is looking into the possibility of having musicians.  Having investigated the village for a suitable site for the “Get-on” bus, none had been identified.  This will need further consideration.
6.3  Transition Towns – Posters have been put out for the film and talk by Johanna Carrie on 18th November.

6.4  A Newsletter is planned for the end of January.  Richard and Helen will liaise.
7.  AOCB and Open Forum –
7.1 Filming in Belmont Road has taken place at No 19 on two occasions in six months with Temporary Traffic Restriction Orders (TTROs) affecting all the residents.  The first was for John Lewis and the second for the BBC.  Some residents felt there should have been more notice although Neil Ingram received a week’s notice.  Helen has discussed this with Gordon Drysdale who confirmed that the Community Council should routinely receive such notifications.  It was suggested that a small gesture of recompense to the community for the inconvenience might be appropriate.
7.2  Special Uplifts – Helen read a letter from Pilton Residents Association wanting support for their campaign for free special uplifts.  The charge (approx £20) made by CEC causes more fly-tipping. Helen will email the Association with our support.
7.3  Traffic speeding -  Siobhan Saville expressed concerns over traffic speeding around the Golf Club entrance and in Baberton Mains Wynd  and the chaos of cars turning, connected with the provision of traffic cushions.   PC Steve Aitken reported that this issue was under active observation.
7.4  Lollipop ladies may be made redundant – Eric White passed on the fears of one lollipop lady that this may occur in the near future.

7.5  TV Digital Switchover – There was general agreement that we should have a public meeting, possibly in the church hall, in February or March, to be run by the Digital UK Outreach team (an independent body undertaking publicity for the changeover), to explain details to the public. Vic said the date of changeover may be looked up on-line now, by entering a postcode.

7.6  ASCC – Robert Ogg reported that the national conference will be held in Glasgow during November.

7.7  Survey from CEC – Helen read a letter from the CEC asking for volunteers during severe weather. She will reply positively but requesting information on what we would be expected to do.
7.8  EACC Accounts – Robert Ogg said these will be presented in a meeting tomorrow in the City Chambers.

7.9  CEC Budget – The proposals  will be presented with a debate on Saturday in the City Chambers from 10 am to 12 am.

8.  Date and Venue of Next Meeting(s) –


Farmers’ Market, Kinleith Arms Yard, 27th Nov


Training on the website, Heriot-Watt Univ, Scott-Russell Building 3 Dec 


JGCC
8th Dec in Village Hall

Signed by Helen Ogg
……………………………………………………

JUNIPER GREEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

REPORT ON PLANNING MATTERS ARISING OVER THE PAST MONTH PREPARED BY THE PLANNING CONVENOR

DATE: 8th November 2010

The main local issue this month has been the proposed development west of Edinburgh Park by Murray Estates, which was subject to a detailed process of public consideration (a Charrette) from 26 October to 3 November. I attended 4 sessions in this period, and other CC members also attended some of them. The proposal would see the building of 3500 houses and flats on 680 acres of Greenbelt land stretching from the A8 at the Gyle roundabout to Westburn Avenue, and from the City Bypass to Riccarton Mains Road.

The site lies within the boundaries of Currie and Ratho Community Councils, and they have also been involved in the process. The main effect on us would be a loss of the Greenbelt land north of Baberton Mains, and much increased traffic on Westburn Avenue, and possibly Lanark Road.

The reason why this has surfaced now is that Murray Estates, in common with many other developers, have recently responded to the consultation on the new SE Scotland Strategic Development Plan (SESplan) which will set out the framework for development over the next 20 years. The Main Issues Report which was published in May 2010 predicted that the entire plan area will need between 28,000 and 42,000 new housing units by 2032, and invited proposals for where they should be built. Murray are unusual in making public what they have said. The draft SESplan will be published by May 2011, at which point anyone with an interest can formally object to what it proposes.  
Planning Applications received between 8th October 2010 and 8th November 2010

10/02972/FUL 12 Belmont Road Juniper Green EH14 5DY Erection of sunroom extension. Submitted on 15/10/2010, due for determination by 14/12/2010.

10/03070/FUL 10 Baberton Mains Bank Edinburgh EH14 3ED Demolish existing garage, erect first floor and two storey extension incorporating garage. Submitted on 28/10/2010, due for determination by 27/12/2010.

10/03140/FUL 30 Baberton Mains Row Edinburgh EH14 3EH Erection of extension to side elevation. Submitted on 03/11/2010,due for determination by 02/01/2011.

	
	
	


Planning Applications determined between 8th October 2010 and 8th November 2010

10/02455/FUL  22 Baberton Mains Loan Edinburgh EH14 3EP Two storey extension on the west side. Submitted on 24/08/2010,due for determination by 23/10/2010. I submitted comments that these proposals represented over-development of the site, and these have been considered material to the determination of the application. Application refused 08/11/10.   
10/02473/FUL  498 Lanark Road Edinburgh EH14 5DH Proposed dormer to rear of property. Submitted on 27/08/2010. Granted 21/10/2010.

10/02541/FUL 6 Woodhall Terrace Juniper Green EH14 5B. Internal alterations and two storey extension to side of existing end-terrace house. Submitted on 02/09/2010. Granted 12/10/2010.
10/02577/FUL 35 Belmont Road Juniper Green EH14 5DZ. Creation of small shower room wc and storage in existing garden room, erection of pre-fabricated timber garden room. Submitted on 07/09/2010. Granted 19/10/2010.
10/02664/FUL 17 Baberton Avenue  Edinburgh EH14 5DS. Install solar thermal panel on roof. Submitted on 16/09/2010. Granted 02/11/2010.

Planning Applications still awaiting determination

10/02636/FUL 492 Lanark Road Edinburgh EH14 5DH. Erect double garage and sun room accommodation, form extended patio. Submitted on 13/09/2010, due for determination by 12/11/2010.

10/01792/FUL  6 Juniper Lane Edinburgh EH14 5EH Proposed garden room. Submitted on 24/06/2010, due for determination by 23/08/2010.   (see enforcement case 10/00234/EOPDEV below).

Progress on Enforcement Cases:

09/00711/EOPDEV Belmont Road Juniper Green 10/09/2009 - Alleged, unauthorised erection of posting pouch in conservation area - second pouch will be relocated next to existing grey/black one by Post Office – Case closed - no further action, I will be approaching the Post Office to see what further progress can be made.
10/00234/EOPDEV 6 Juniper Lane Edinburgh EH14 5EH 23/04/2010 Laying of hard standing in a conservation area. Further proposal to erect summer house. Pending Consideration - an application for this site has now been submitted (see 10/01792/FUL above).

Neil Ingram

Planning Convenor
[image: image1.jpg]


Report of the Publicity Sub-committee Meeting of

04/11/2010

Present: Cliff Beevers, Maxine Magee (from 8.00 pm), Norma McGeever, Helen Ogg, Robert Ogg, Richard Watt, Neil Wheelan 

1. Report of the Last Meeting (30/09/2010): the report was accepted as an accurate record.

2. Website

a) report on progress: Ruth Thomas had made considerable progress with uploading new material since the previous meeting and had again asked for comments on the appearance, structure and content of the website, and in particular for notification of any faults or omissions. 

• Areas still to be developed included “Other Meetings”, “Blogs”, and “Useful Links”. It was agreed that, rather than put pages of minutes under “Other Meetings”, it would be better to provide links under this heading to such organisations as EACC , PNP, ASCC etc.. “Useful Links” could be kept updated by JGCC after training. It was noted that no “Contact Us” button appeared in the main menu, even though it was referred to on the “Help” page, and that the “yellow-blue” option offered in the “Accessibility” window did not appear. Richard would draw these to Ruth’s attention. 

• Discussion of photos and biographical details of councillors on the site was deferred to the full meeting of 10 November. 

• Richard had applied for a user account, as all those receiving training would have to do. He would email all trainees to tell them how to apply. 

• There was general agreement that the image galleries were an attractive feature of the site, as was the random appearance of a single image on the home page, though it was noted that the picture of Spylaw Mill in Colinton was not relevant to Juniper Green. 

• Facebook and Twitter pages would have to be set up by JGCC; Ruth could not do this for us. It was agreed to seek help from Graham Budd.

• Richard and Helen had made lists of necessary changes to content and spelling which would be forwarded to Ruth. Others were asked to notify Richard of any faults they found.

b) sub-group: the website sub-group had met on 5 October to discuss training arrangements and content. It was decided to arrange the next meeting of the group as needed on an ad hoc basis, probably shortly before the training day.
c) training: it was agreed that training would take place in the Scott-Russell building of Heriot Watt University on the evening of Friday 3 December. Norma would not be able to attend owing to family commitments, but Ruth had indicated she should be able to train at a later date. Transport from Juniper Green would be shared.

3. The Next Newsletter: it was agreed that we would aim for an end of January Newsletter, though there was no pressing event to affect the date of publication as there had been previously with the hustings. Richard would notify all councillors by email of the articles and photos they would be requested to supply, with a December deadline for submission of copy. Neil confirmed that the cost could be met from current resources.

4. Farmers’ Market: 

a) review and lessons learned:

• the ink had run on the outdoor, laminated posters, examples of which Helen had brought to the meeting. She had solved the problem by  making the laminate larger than the poster and making the tie holes through the plastic only above and below the poster.

• Vic was said to be in favour of A3 posters and had found an online supplier of a cheap A3 laminator and laminates. However, the meeting was not convinced of the need to move to A3.

b) preparation for November’s  market:

• 50 posters for indoor and 20 for outdoor use would be printed and distributed as before. Volunteers to help with this and a letter-box drop of flyers in Juniper Green and part of Currie would be sought at the 10 November meeting. Baberton Mains had already been saturated with flyers.

• The bunting would be put up at the Kinleith Arms on the Friday to reduce the chances of wind damage. The Baberton Mains banner had remained unmolested in October, though its rope had been taken.

• Martin Bone would be asked if he could design the next poster for the shops.

• Robert had checked availability of the ‘Get on Bus’ to advertise the market and had been told by RBS that the bank car park could be used for it in principle, though he was advised against it because of very limited space and the danger of damage to such a large vehicle. 

• Musicians or a musician were still being sought for the November market.
5. Transition Towns Meeting 18th November: Helen and Richard had together designed a poster to publicise the Transition Towns meeting based on the original given them by Johanna Carrie. It was approved and agreed that 50 would be displayed in shops, pubs and clubs in Colinton, Juniper Green and Currie on or before Monday next. Norma would take 3 for the Health Centre, Cliff 20, and Richard the remainder.

6. A.O.B.:

• Cliff had been in negotiation with the Round Table about bringing their ‘Santa’s Sleigh’ to the December Farmers’ Market. There had been a positive response and Cliff and Richard would meet Round Table members to make arrangements on Thursday 11th November in the Kinleith Arms shortly after 8.00 pm. It was hoped that Santa would tour the area on the morning of 18th December to publicise the market before his arrival there.
• Cliff had also explored the possibility of school pupils providing music in November. Karen Noble had thought this might be done, but the woodwind teacher was ill and would have to be asked on her return to work. The church choir would sing at December’s market. Helena and friends were on standby to provide music again in November if required.
• Telling people about the opening of the website would be done through the Newsletter, C&B News, market posters and fliers. Regular meetings of the website sub-group would be needed to monitor, edit and update the site once online.

• Damage to the notice board at the foot of the Baberton steps and the cost of replacement perspex would be discussed at the JGCC meeting on Wednesday 10th.

7. Date of Next Meeting: the date for the next meeting is Thursday 25th November.

RW 05/10/2010
Juniper Green Community Council -

Report of Walkabout on 29th October 2010

Present – Craig Dunlop, CEC
Cliff Beevers, Robert Ogg, Vic Stewart.

Apologies - Richard Watt, Eric White, Helen Ogg, Maxine Magee

We met at 1030 hrs at the foot of Baberton Avenue and walked in the vicinity to look at progress with road and pavement repairs in Juniper Green.

The Council divides Baberton Mains into three “walks” for the purpose of managing repairs. Craig confirmed that the repairs in “walk one” were completed to a satisfactory standard. The second walk was at position 20 on the list, at the moment, and should be done next year (but in this financial year) following new funding. No timescale was known for walk 3 and the electrical sub-station 93A, Baberton Mains Drive, which still has litter in its enclosure and is covered with graffiti, was not discussed.

We moved west along the Lanark Road and discussed the requested repairs in Juniper Avenue. The requested “double yellow lines” on the corners had not been done and objections had been raised over the number of lost parking spaces. Craig would enquire into the matter and pass it on to Gordon Drysdale in the roads department.


The “Right First Time” team was currently scheduled for Gorgie/Dalry and it was not known when Juniper Green would have repairs done despite deteriorating pavements as noted on several walk abouts.

Craig did inform us that he had funds to resurface the footpaths in Bloomiehall Park and a supply of bulbs for planting in the park and in Curriemuir End was now available and should be planted as soon as possible with the possible cooperation of the school.


Craig also had a supply of trees and plants which might be used in Bloomiehall and a specimen tree might be obtained to mark the centenary such as a special cedar. Eric should be consulted.  A Gala Day in the park could be the focus of the Centenary celebrations.  Craig explained that the park beside Nether Currie had a group known as “Friends of the Park” and he agreed to tell JGCC more about this idea when he visits in December or February.

The Fish shop steps were then examined and found to have solid banister rails in place although the slope of the upper earth and wood fronted steps was slightly slippery. Further down the concrete steps and refurbished banister rail were very satisfactory following the problem highlighted by Rob Melville at our AGM in May.

We then moved on to the Footbridge over the Water of Leith near Splash Bathroom’s building, where we found both ends of the bridge covered with fallen, wet leaves. There was evidence on the south side (Colinton) that mud had been removed but no official action was visible. Craig thought that drainage may be the answer if mud is not to be allowed to fall into the river. Craig will look into this and approach Jenny Hargreave, Caroline’s boss, of the Bridge Access Forum.

Robert Ogg

30 October 2010
UNDERPASS NORTH OF CLOVENSTONE ROUNDABOUT

Meeting 1 November, 2pm, Baberton side Underpass

Present: Stewart Farquhar, Environment Manager, CEC, Helen Ogg, Robert Ogg

1. We met at the underpass environs on the Baberton side.  Work on the underpass itself is well advanced, the walls have been made good and have been painted cream and the lighting is being refurbished in it.  Lighting of the 4 lamp standards (which are missing any fittings whatsoever) on the path up to Baberton has still to be done and will be undertaken by the end of this financial year.  The light will be “white” light and not sodium.  In effect this path will be out of bounds in the winter dark nights until this work is carried out.  Helen explained the concerns about the dense vegetation (CEC’s) which is capable of harbouring unsavoury characters.  

2. Stewart told us he was trying to open up the path each side and cut back as much vegetation as possible to give as much line of sight to pedestrians and to keep the path clear of debris.  Thinning work on the 3 clumps of trees bordering Wester Hailes Road was being carried out.  Helen welcomed this.

3. It is impractical to cut back vegetation to the degree required to allow pedestrians to see and be seen from the road.  The best solution is in fact to keep the vegetation as dense as possible so that it is unlikely anyone can hide in it.  To this end Craig Dunlop, Parks Officer, will be asked if it is possible to plant some “deterring” shrubs/trees such as Pyrocantha, Berberis or something equally thorny.

4. Unfortunately the Crime Prevention Officer, Bob Moloney, could not be with us to give his professional advice.

Helen Ogg

1 November 2010
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